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U.S. Senators Dianne Feinstein and Barbara Boxer Author Letter Urging Strong Support for Federal New Starts Program

In a letter sent last week to U.S. Senators Patty Murray (D-WA) and Susan Collins (R-ME), respectively the chair and ranking members of the Senate Committee on Appropriations, Subcommittee on Transportation, Housing and Urban Development, California’s two U.S. Senators called for Congress to fully fund the President’s Fiscal Year 2012 Budget Request for the Federal Transit Administration’s New Starts program. In the President’s Budget released earlier this year, a request of $3.2 billion was included for New Starts projects across the United States. The letter to the Chair and Ranking member specifically calls for fully funding the New Starts projects in Los Angeles County [Regional Connector and Westside Subway Extension] which are listed in the “Other Capital Investment Program Funding Recommendations” portion of the FTA’s annual New Starts report.  The correspondence also touts the role that Federal funding for New Starts can play in creating “good-paying jobs for thousands of American workers.”
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/110520_Feinstein_Boxer_Letter_RE_New_Starts.pdf
State Budget Update

The State Legislature is scheduled to begin consideration of the May Revision this week. Both the Assembly and Senate Budget Subcommittees, with jurisdiction over transportation issues, are scheduled to hold hearings Wednesday morning. Transportation advocates in Sacramento are organizing testimony to advocate for a budget that supports a fall bond sale.  Representatives of local governments in Los Angeles County who would like to support this sale are encouraged to contact Metro Government Relations to coordinate efforts.

Two issues of note are developing with respect to transportation funding.  First is that, the May Revise notes that various departments may have cash on hand from previous bond sales and that this cash may be made available to keep projects funded.  Metro’s advocacy team is investigating this issue with relevant staff in Sacramento.  Additionally, revenues flowing into the State Transit Assistance Account are higher than expected due to the increased price of diesel fuel.  Given the pressures that still exist on the state budget it is too early to tell if this excess revenue will be allocated to transit operators or if it will be used to offset cuts being made elsewhere in the state budget.  



	

	








